In the 2008 bond issue approved in 2007 a total amount of $1,250,000 was set aside for town center improvements including the high school traffic light, the town center intersection, sidewalk replacements and additions and drainage improvements.  
To date, for the high school traffic light and for the design of sidewalk and drainage improvements, just over $250,000 has been spent. This leaves a balance of $998,000 for town center improvements. With some encumbrances for engineering, the balance for planning purposes should be assumed to be $985,000. 

The federal and state commitment through PACTS for the town center intersection is $363,566.  Any amount over this is an expense of the Town of Cape Elizabeth.  The October 1 estimate of projected project cost is $1.1 million. The local share is therefore projected to be $736,434. Therefore the project could be completed with currently available funds and still have $248,566 for other town center improvements.  
If the project does not move forward, the Town of Cape Elizabeth would need to remit approximately $130,000 to the Maine Department of Transportation for expenses to date. We would also forego the $363,566 grant. 

